Human Rights Council

18th Session 
Statement of the Czech Republic to the Report of the Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights in Cambodia 
Madame President,

The Czech Republic supports the statement delivered on behalf of the European Union.

We would like to thank the Special Rapporteur, Mr. Surya P. Subedi, for his comprehensive and thorough report. 

We take note of the progress in some areas of human rights in Cambodia and the fact that Cambodia has enacted a number of laws designed to protect human rights. On the other hand we share your remark that in many cases Cambodia is lagging behind in implementation of these laws. 
In your report, Mr. Subedi, you note that the Ministry of Interior carried out consultations on the draft law on NGOs with the parties concerned. You also note that final draft should incorporate appropriate suggestions made during these consultations. You are probably aware of the joint letter of a group of NGOs (Human Rights Watch, International Federation for Human Rights and others) addressed to Ministers of Foreign Affairs of different countries concerning this issue. According to this letter, the current draft law empowers the government to violate fundamental rights. Could you please elaborate further on the actual state of this issue and comment on the position of NGOs? 
In you report, you mention a concrete case of a Member of the Parliament whose parliamentary immunity was lifted for alleged defamation of the Prime Minister and has not been restored until now. Are there similar cases of narrowing the protection of members of the Parliament for expressing their opinion and exercising their duties? 
To conclude, Mr. Surya P. Subedi, the Czech Republic would like to reiterate its support to your professional and devoted work. 
Thank you. 
